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Dear parents/carers and students,

Year 11 and Year 13 Exams

We have now entered the Year 11 and Year 13 exam period which will last around 7 weeks
(including the May half term break). We know that all of our staff and students have worked hard
to ensure that the students are well prepared for this challenge. In my experience the secret to
thriving during the exam season is to have a clear plan and stick to it. I recently spoke to Year 11
about the importance of committing time to study but also building in breaks to recharge batteries
and spend time with family and friends. I am sure that you will all be supporting your children
superbly from home at this important time. As always, if you require any support from school staff
please do not hesitate to contact us.

Angmering Parish Council’s gift to Key Stage 3 students

We were delighted to welcome Nikki Hamilton-Street, in her role as the chair of the Angmering
Parish Council, to the school on Wednesday, particularly as she brought a small gift for every
student in years 7 and 8. The Parish Council has provided a packet of wildflower seeds to each
student as a way to mark the forthcoming coronation of King Charles III. It is hoped that the
students will find a suitable spot to sow the seeds and that they, and their families, will gain
pleasure from seeing them grow over the next few months. I am sure that King Charles, who is
known for his love of nature, would appreciate this gesture in his honour.



Sports News

Congratulations to the Year 7 Football team who have advanced through to the U12 Sussex
Schools County Shield Final after beating St Catherine’s (East Sussex) 8-4 In the Semi Finals.

After a prompt start Angmering found themselves with an early 3-0 lead, however a resilient St
Catherine’s pulled a goal back just before the interval to make it 3-1 at half time.

As the second half started Angmering extended their lead to 4-1, however an action packed 10
minutes with goals at either end set up a tense finale to the game with the score at 6-4.

After a slight change in shape, the home side managed to score two late goals to secure their
place in the County Shield Final.

This is a great achievement for the team in their first season at Angmering. Congratulations to
everyone involved!

Sixth Form Football

Tonight our Angmering Sixth Form are playing in the County Cup Final against Seaford Head at
7.30pm at Culver Road, Lancing. All are welcome to attend to support our team in their biggest
match of the season! We wish them luck!



Monday is an additional bank holiday

I am sure that you are all already aware that Monday 8th May is an additional bank holiday which
has been scheduled to mark the coronation. We hope that you all enjoy the longer weekend and
that the weather allows for some relaxing in the Spring sunshine!

West Sussex ‘Here to help’ site

We have been asked to make all of our families aware that West Sussex County Council has set
aside some funding this year to support families who are struggling with the cost of living. Details of
the support available can be found on their website here. Alternatively you can call 0330 222 7980 to
speak to someone about what they can offer.

Thanks for your continued support,

Simon Liley, Headteacher

https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/leisure-recreation-and-community/cost-of-living/


Key contacts for parents/carers:
Year Group Year Team Leaders Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Miss Pegden npegden@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778317

Year 8 Mrs Fillery jfillery@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778311

Year 9 Mrs Hook lhook@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778338

Year 10 Mr Smith ssmith@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778382

Year 11 Mr Middleton mmiddleton@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778339

Years Student Support Officers Email Addresses Phone Numbers

10 & 11 Mrs Cooper (Monday and
Tuesday only)

lcooper@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

10 & 11 Miss McCabe mmccabe@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778396

10 & 11 Mrs O’Hare dohare@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778389

7 & 8 Miss Matthews amatthews@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903 778303

9 Mrs Wilson lwilson@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778341

Year Group
Attendance/

Absence Officers Email Addresses Phone Numbers

Year 7 Mrs Marshall smarshall@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778354

Years 8 & 9 Mrs Silva ssilva@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778331

Years 10/11 Mrs Jones ljones@theangmeringschool.co.uk (01903) 778323

Sixth
Form

Mr Kerrison (Leader of VI Form)
Mrs Carroll (VI Form Admin)
Emily Davies (VI Pastoral Co-Ordinator)

akerrison@theangmeringschool.co.uk
pcarroll@theangmeringschool.co.uk
edavies@theangmeringschool.co.uk

(01903) 778356
(01903) 778391
(01903) 778394

Please note that we reserve the right to record telephone conversations for training and reference purposes.
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